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June

2025

Knight Letter

June
5        KC Officer Meeting 5:45
12      Installation of Officers 6:30
12      KC Membership Meeting 7; Ladies No Meeting
17-24 Council Hosts the Holy Icon
18      4th Degree Meeting Social 6; Dinner 7;
          Raffle Drawing 7:30 at the KC Center
19      Ladies Bake Sale and Burger Night 5-7
24      Knights at the Sheboygan A’s

July (tentative)   
1        New Fraternal Year
17      Ladies Bake Sale and Burger Night 5-7

August (tentative)
21      Ladies Bake Sale and Burger Night 5-7
29      Fifth Friday Fish Fry

Council 722 Established in 1903

Please help support the Ladies at our 

next Burger Night on June 19th.

          

Grand Knight’s Column

Brother Knights, May was a busy month for all of 
us.  The tootsie roll drive saw many knights 
participating.
The pizza party was well attended by youths who 
participated and their families.  Both Catholic schools 
were very pleased with our donations for their needs.
The fish fry was well attended.  All the workers were 
kept busy during the entire evening.

The month of June will have several items for our 
council.  
-We will install our officers for the 2025 – 2026 years 
at our regular meeting on Thursday, June 12th. 
-We will have the Holy Icon for the week of June 17th 
to 24th.  We will set plans for activities for this week.
-We will have our picnic at the A’s on June 24th.  
Everyone will bring meat to cook and a dish to share.  
Please sign up at the hall or Contact John Brezonik at 
920-918-5058 or e mail at johnbrezonik@att.net.  
Tickets for the game are $5.00 each.

Scan this QR code to learn 

more about the Knights!

Catholic Education Grants

All requests for Catholic education grants are 
due by June 21st. Grants are $200 per student 
(up to three students per family), or full cost of 
faith formation or confirmation classes. Checks 
will be mailed to the schools in the beginning of 
July so credit will be there when your child 
registers. 
All Knights of Columbus members who have 
children at the Catholic school, or have children 
enrolled in a Catholic Formation Program are 
eligible for this grant (up to three children per 
family). Please call Financial Secretary Vince 
Karls at 920.980.6479 if you have any 
questions. Please email “proof of registration” to 
vincekarls@att.net, or mail a hard copy to our 
KC Hall at 833 Center Avenue, Sheboygan, WI 
53081.



Chaplain’s Column

Brother Knights and Families,

Have a relaxing and safe summer.  As you 
journey to your favorite camping, fishing or hiking 
area, and marvel on how the children (and adults) 
have grown up, or going on a special trip, let the 
beauty of summer remind you of God’s comfort, 
hope, peace and strength.
June is dedicated to the Sacred Heart of Jesus.  
Its main theme is the overwhelming love of Jesus 
showed in his suffering and death on the cross 
forgiving us from sin. 

From the booklet “Catholic Treasures New and 
Old” by Joanne Turpin, I have adapted this brief 
explanation.

The particular form of this devotion began after 
revelations to St. Margaret Mary Alacoque, a 17th

century French Nun of the Visitation Order.  
Shortly before the revelations, they began their 
own style of devotions to the Sacred Heart.  Also, 
a French Priest, St. John Eudes founded a 
religious order in honor of the Sacred Heart.

Among the revelations given to St. Margaret Mary 
was the promise to bless and protect any home in 
which a picture of the Sacred Heart was given a 
prominent display (enthronement) and the family 
recited special prayers.

Another revelation requested that reparation for 
sin be made by the faithful on the First Friday of 
the Month.  This led to the present devotion of 
receiving Communion on 9 consecutive First 
Fridays and going to Confession on a regular 
basis.

May the love and forgiveness of Christ truly guide 
our daily life.

God’s Blessings,
Fr. Dick

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Pope Leo XIV
                           

               

Please sign up for usher duty at Holy Hill on 
August 30th.  We need several ushers for this 
activity.

We would not be able to complete the many activities 
our council completes each year then arrange for the 
donations we make without everyone’s hard work.
My thanks to all who assist in the many projects our 
council completes during the year.  It takes many 
members to manage and complete the work at hand.

I look forward to seeing you at our upcoming activities.

In Christ,

Grand Knight Alvin Ice



`

Please pray for our fellow Brothers or members of their Please pray for our fellow Brothers or members of their Please pray for our fellow Brothers or members of their Please pray for our fellow Brothers or members of their 

Sandra Miller, William Peloquin, Don Pitzen, Lynn Sandra Miller, William Peloquin, Don Pitzen, Lynn Sandra Miller, William Peloquin, Don Pitzen, Lynn 

If you know of a Brother Knight or his family member If you know of a Brother Knight or his family member If you know of a Brother Knight or his family member If you know of a Brother Knight or his family member 

May
Family of the Month

SK John and Sue 
Zalewski

Fourth Degree News
From Your Faithful Navigator

Worthy Sir Knights and Ladies, as we enter the last 
month of the current Fraternal Year of 2024-2025 we 
have so much to celebrate, a New Pope, the ending 
of spring and beginning of summer, school ending 
with the graduation of children and grandchildren, 
summer vacations, and hopefully nice weather. For 
me I look forward to my next oncologist visit telling me 
that my cancer is in remission. Of course, I need to 
thank each and every one of you who for the last 24 
months have been saying the rosary for me and 
praying for my recovery. I am so humbled and grateful 
to all of you who have prayed on my behalf, again 
THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU!!!

At this June’s meeting we will be installing the new 
officers for the 2025-2026 Fraternal Year, drawing our 
meat raffle winners, and presenting our last 
scholarships for this current year recipients. None of 
this could have been possible without the past and 
current support of each and every one of YOU. The 
4th degree is all about Patriotism, and the events we 
sponsor and charitable donations we make, along 
with our annual Scholarships are what makes a 
difference in our respective communities. So, as we 
enter the next fraternal year, support your new 
Assembly Officers, continue to pray for the sick and 
ill, and attend church regularly.

         SEE YOU AT THE JUNE 18TH MEETING

Vivat Jesus,

In God’s hands we pray, AMEN

Faithful Navigator, Larry Lenhardt
                         
  

Council 722 Officers

          Grand Knight, Alvin Ice 405-696-6916
       Deputy GK, Dylan Zastrow 920-627-5836
                 Chaplain, Fr. Dick Fleischman

Financial Secretary, Vince Karls 920-980-6479
Chancellor, Jeffrey Davis 920-889-0213
Recorder, Dino Castillo 920-287-1258

Treasurer, Dennis Van Hoof 920-207-5230
Advocate, Deacon John Gavin 920-918-5310

Lecturer, Larry Lenhardt 920-980-5694
Warden, Mike Wirth 920-457-9095

Inside Guard, Francis Goettl Jr 920-458-1470
Outside Guard, Jeremiah Rauwerdink 

920-918-7031
Three Year Trustee, Mike Kaffine
Two Year Trustee, Thomas Jetzer
One Year Trustee, Mike Johnson

May
Knight of the Month

SK Larry Fouts

In Memoriam



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Richard R Guske            64 

Kenneth J Herber          64 

Richard C Meyer           39 

Todd E Basler                 22  

Joe J Leonhard               10 

David J Burkart                9  

Charles I Luke                  9  

Rev Paul Fliss                   8  

Timothy J Roose              7  

Jeffrey A Davis                 6 

Gary L. Tauferner            5  

 

    Happy Birthday! 
Wishing you a day that is as special in every 

way as you are! 
 

Pat J Harrison                       06-05-1965 
Rev. Gideon Buya                 06-07-1983 
Vince A Karls                        06-08-1959 
Ken R. Miller                          06-13-1968 
Rev Richard J Fleischman     06-16-1942 
Harold H Lancour                  06-16-1969 
Dr Daniel Opel Md                 06-18-1985 
Robert R Gundrum                06-20-1957 
Mark J Schleicher                  06-20-1964 
Gary A Reinholtz                   06-24-1965 
James W Van Sickle             06-26-1951 
Jeffrey A Davis                      06-28-1973 
Leonard E Melanz                 06-28-1942 

June Years of Service

 

July Years of Service 
 
 
Daniel Dohms          66 
Christopher Elsen    18 
Patrick Radovan        1

 

Saint Michael the Archangel, 
defend us in battle. Be our 

protection against the 
wickedness and snares of the 

devil; May God rebuke him, we 
humbly pray; And do thou, O 

Prince of the Heavenly Host, by 
the power of God, thrust into hell 

Satan and all evil spirits who 
wander through the world for the 

ruin of souls. Amen 

Gregory D Wunsch             1 

Dominic J Weber                1 

Fr. Kenneth Anyanwu        1 

Jose Cermeno Jr                  1 

              

Happy Birthday! 
Wishing you a day that is as special in every 

way as you are! 
 

Donald K Grimm                   07-05-1944 
Bernardino Castillo Jr           07-06-1981 
David J Bogdan                    07-08-1957 
David J Eirich                        07-08-1957 
James L Burns                      07-09-1944 
Kenneth L Greger                 07-18-1935 
Rev Carlos A Zapata            07-21-1972 
Dale L Neil                            07-22-1950 
Brooks C Hesselink              07-23-1959 
William L Hartman                07-24-1957 
Bruce M Urben                     07-26-1971 
Todd E Basler                       07-31-1971 
John T Kiener                       07-31-1980 
 



Seton Spotlight - May 

 

The end of the 2024-2025 school year has come to a close.  The month of May has been a 

busy month full of many activities and accomplishments by the students and staff.   In early May 

our kindergarten class led the school for May Crowning before our school mass.  Students 

adorned the altar with beautiful flowers followed by the kindergarten class sharing readings 

about Mother Mary before crowning her with flowers.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the middle of May, grandparents, godparents, and special family members worshipped with 

their grandchildren during our school mass at Holy Name of Jesus Catholic Church.  They then 

joined us at the school for coffee and donuts followed by fun activities in the classroom such as 

“Who Is Smarter Than a 4th grader?,” art activities, and “Mad Libs.”  Grandparents are so 

important to our staff and all of Seton for the part they play in the lives of our students.  I want to 

thank any of you who have played that role for Seton not only today, but in the past as well. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recently, God blessed us with a beautiful Friday for the Seton Track and Field day on the 

campus of Holy Family Catholic Church.  We started the morning with our school mass and 

quickly changed over to our track and field gear, divided into teams mixed with K5 through 8th 

graders,  and then spent the morning basking in the sunshine, running races, throwing softballs 

and frisbees, and eating a picnic lunch.  It is one of our favorite days of the year as a student 

body. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With the close of our school year, our 7th 

and 8th grade class had the wonderful 

opportunity of traveling to the great city of 

Washington D.C.  Led by two staff members 

- Pam Miller and Ryan Halverson - along 

with some parents, the students had an 

opportunity of a lifetime visiting landmarks 

such as the Lincoln Memorial, the 

Washington Monument, many Smithsonian 

museums,  Ford Theatre, and rode the 

subway for the first time while eating at the 

Hard Rock Cafe. What a wonderful way to 

end their year!   

 

With summer upon us, we thank you for your 

support.  God’s blessings to all of you. 

 

Rhonda Anderson 

principal 



 

 

 

 

 
We celebrated May Crowning after school Mass on Wednesday, May 7th.  Classroom representatives from K-8 

read passages while students placed flowers in a vase next to Mary’s statue and placed a crown on her head. May 

Crowning is the Catholic tradition to honor Mary, our Mother, during the month of May. 

 

We hosted the 13th Annual Christ Child Academy Golf Outing on Sunday, May 18th at Riverdale Country Club in 

Sheboygan. Despite the weather being quite brisk, a good time was had by all. We had more teams enter than last 

year, and congratulations to Jake Werner who won the Grand Raffle prize of a Kohler Golf package valued at $1250! 

 

On Tuesday, May 6, we enjoyed a wonderful spring concert performed by the CCA Band and K-8 students. Thank 

you to the students and Mr. Ryan Kautzer for blessing us with up-lifting songs. It is always a pleasure to see our 

children’s gifts displayed. Also, thank you to Mrs. Judy Wilsing for her accompaniment on the piano. 

 

Recently, the 5th & 7th grade students visited the Sheboygan County Courthouse for a Law Day program.  The 

objective was to see how the legal system/judicial branch of the U.S. Government functions.  Thank you to the 

Honorable Angela Sutkiewicz for hosting this program each year. 

 

On Friday, May 16, the CCA middle school students participated in the Parochial Schools’ Track Meet held at the 

South High School track.  Participating schools included Christ Child Academy, St. John the Baptist of Plymouth, 

Sheboygan Christian, Divine Savior of Kiel, Sheperd of the Hills, Eden, and St Matthew’s, Campbellsport.  This was 

a great opportunity for the students to showcase their skills in various track and field events and to socialize with 

the students from other schools. 

 

Following the track meet, we all gathered to pray a living rosary led by the K-5 students. We join with the Catholic 

community around the world to honor Mary during May. We meditated on the Glorious Mysteries together. 

 

Our CCA 4th grade class spent the day at the Wade House in Greenbush.  The trip reinforced the culmination of 

the 4th grade unit on the history of Wisconsin. 

 

Recently, the 4K Preschool class visited Quonset Farms in Gibbsville.  The children learned about the process of 

milk from the cow to their glass. 

 

In addition, the Kindergarten and 1st grade classes will visit the Henning Cheese Museum and Factory in Kiel. The 

students will observe the past and current process of making cheese and the continuation of what happens to the 

milk after it leaves the cow and farm. 

 

This week Tuesday, May 27th, CCA will be hosting the State of the School Address and Volunteer Appreciation 

Night in the Staskunas Activity Center/Gym at 6:00 pm.  The address will include the financial status of the school, 

a review of the current year, and goals for the next school year. Also, we will show appreciation to the many parent 

volunteers who help support our students and staff with their time and talents. 

 

As we wind down our school year, we offer thanks for the continued support of the KCs. Wishing you all a peaceful, 

safe, and relaxing summer. See you next Fall! 

 

Happy Spring, Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Melissa Raff 

 

Campus Corner - CCA 
 



 

Knights In Action 
June 

       

 

The Knights of Columbus 
Council 722, Sheboygan 
celebrated our local 
Clergy at a program and 
dinner held in their 
honor. 

 

        

District Deputy Frank Kozlowski 

presented Past District Deputy 

Larry Lenhardt a plaque from 

the Supreme Council at a recent 

meeting.  During his time as 

District Deputy, Larry Lenhardt 

played a pivitol role in the 

formation of a group of men 

near St. Cloud to make a new 

KC Council.  This plaque from 

Supreme officially recognizes 

the new council as Our Lady of 

the Holyland, Council 18323.  





 

200 

 

 

920-452-7711 

 

Sincere thanks to our families for their contributions.  We ask our membership to patronize the busi-

nesses who support the newsletter.  To support your Knight Letter as a Sponsor or Friend, call 

Vince Karls at 920-980-6479.  Business cards welcome. 



MSGR. PHILIP DREIS 4TH DEGREE 

ASSEMBLY

SK BOB AND KAREN JESKE

SK DON AND MARGE GRIMM

DON AND PEG PITZEN

MR. JUSTIN VIRANT FAMILY

VINCE AND MARY KARLS

                                                                           

                                          

W1945 County J; Sheboygan

(920)467-2323

iverdale
Country ClubC

R
5006 SOUTH 12TH ST.

TOWN OF WILSON 
(920)803-2561


